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Maybury Primary School

Maybury Road

Hull

HU9 3LD

T: 01482 701387

F: 01482 715544

E: admin@maybury.hull.sch.uk
13th July 2020

Parents/carers of children in F1 to Y5 
Dear Parents

We are coming to the end of what has been an extremely challenging year.  We are so proud of the way that all of our children and families have coped during the pandemic and we are looking forward to having all our children back with us after the summer holidays.
School Opening in September:

Following the Government announcement that all children are to return to school in September, Maybury will reopen to all pupils on Wednesday 9th September.  Strict guidance is in place to allow this full opening to happen as safely as possible, which means that some procedures will be different in the autumn term than in previous years.
The health and safety of all our children, their families and our staff come first to us. With this in mind, we are currently working on the risk assessment for the full opening of the school in September.
Children will all move into their new year groups and will be in a class with the rest of their classmates. Each child’s class will become their school ‘bubble’ and we have to work hard to keep these ‘bubbles’ as separate as possible.  This includes the staff as well and so we have allocated at least three members of staff to each class, who will work with these children exclusively.
Protective measures that we must follow in September:

1) Children and adults who are ill should stay at home: anyone with coronavirus (COVID-19) symptoms, or who have someone in their household who does, must not attend school

2) Clean hands more thoroughly than usual: as we have done since the outbreak of the virus, children and adults in school will be required to wash their hands regularly during the day

3) Ensure good respiratory hygiene: we will continue to promote the ‘catch it, bin it, kill it’ approach.  All areas in school will also be well ventilated

4) Enhanced cleaning: our enhanced cleaning programme will continue and will be increased to cope with the greater number of children coming back into the building.  All classrooms are equipped with disinfectant spray and wipes. Surfaces, including door handles, will be continued to be cleaned frequently during the day by staff as well as being thoroughly cleaned by the school cleaning team at the end of each day
5) Reduce contacts and maximise distancing between those in school: children and staff will remain in their class bubbles and we will minimise contact between individuals and maintain social distancing wherever possible.  This is also applicable for parents bringing and picking up their children to and from school.
Playtimes and lunchtimes will be staggered so that children remain in their class bubbles to ensure that contacts are reduced as much as possible. As we have done this term for the children who are in school with us, we will continue with staggered start and finish times. This is to ensure that we do not get a large congregation of parents and families at the beginning and end of the school day. We will send you detailed information on how this will run and where your drop off point will be, before we return to school in September.
Classes for September:
       Early Years

       Foundation 1 – Mrs Damodaran, Mrs Kirby and Mrs Scott

       Foundation 2 – Miss Hirst, Mrs Davey, Mrs Baron and Mrs Museth

       Key Stage 1

       Y1 – Miss Kellington, Mrs Dearlove and Mrs Rogers

       Y2 – Miss Murray, Miss Stowell and Miss Barnett        
        Key Stage 2

        Y3 – Miss Lawrence, Mr Williams and Miss Hemsworth

        Y4 – Miss Jackson, Mrs Herdsman and Mrs Poupard

        Y5 – Mr Reid, Mrs Woodall and Mrs Johnson

        Y6 – Mr Woollias, Mrs Donnelly and Mrs Lear
Breakfast Club and After School Clubs

As a measure to minimise any unnecessary risks of cross infection, we will not be running breakfast club or after school clubs when we return in September.  Hopefully this will be a temporary situation and providing the virus continues to recede, we are hoping to reintroduce these as the term goes on. 

We would like to thank all our families for their hard work in educating their children since school closed in March.  We are sure that many of our children have learned new skills and we look forward to finding out about these in September.
We hope that you all have a good summer break. 

Yours sincerely
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Alison Grantham

Head.

